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	COMMONWEALTH OF PENNSYLVANIA

PENNSYLVANIA PUBLIC UTILITY COMMISSION

P.O. BOX 3265, HARRISBURG, PA 17105-3265
	


December 15, 2011
TO SPECIFIED ELECTRIC DISTRIBUTION COMPANIES
RE:
Investigation of Pennsylvania’s Retail Electricity Market;  

Directive to Specified Electric Distribution Companies to Produce and Mail Electric Shopping Postcards to Customers 

Docket No. I-2011-2237952

With this Secretarial Letter, the Pennsylvania Public Utility Commission (Commission) directs eight electric distribution companies (EDCs) to produce and mail a Commission-endorsed postcard encouraging customers to shop for a competitive electric generation supplier as well as promoting the Commission’s website for electric shopping, www.PAPowerSwitch.com.  
The Commission-endorsed postcard is one of several consumer education initiatives put forth during the Investigation of Pennsylvania’s Retail Electricity Markets, which is being conducted by the Office of Competitive Market Oversight (OCMO).  On July 28, 2011, the Commission issued an Order initiating the second phase of the Investigation.  Investigation of Pennsylvania’s Retail Electricity Market (RMI), Docket No. I-2011-2237952 (Order entered July 28, 2011).  As part of the second phase of the Investigation, the Commission directed OCMO to identify intermediate steps involving changes to the existing market model and to present an Intermediate Work Plan in December 2011.

The postcard mailing is a component of the Intermediate Work Plan, and is to be undertaken by the following EDCs:   Duquesne Light Company; Metropolitan Edison; PECO Energy Company; Pennsylvania Electric Company; Pennsylvania Power Company; PPL Electric Utilities Corporation; Pike County Light and Power; and West Penn Power Company.
The Commission’s Office of Communications will supply the layout as a digital file as well as printing specifications.  Upon receipt of the digital file, EDCs will be responsible to have the postcards produced and mailed as expeditiously as possible, using current customer mailing lists to label and mail the 6” x 10” postcards to all residential and smallest general service rate class customers.  EDCs shall notify OCMO via email at ra-OCMO@pa.gov when the mailing is initiated and upon its completion, which should occur no later than February 29, 2012.  
A copy of this Secretarial Letter shall be posted on the Commission website at the RMI webpage:  http://www.puc.state.pa.us/electric/Retail_Electricity_Market.aspx.  Additionally, OCMO will also send a copy of the Secretarial Letter electronically to all participants in the RMI.  Please direct all questions relating to this Secretarial Letter to Dave Hixson in the Office of Communications at (717) 787-5722, or by email at dhixson@pa.gov.
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Very truly yours,








Rosemary Chiavetta








Secretary
cc:
Jan Freeman, Executive Director

Karen Oill Moury, Director of Regulatory Operations


Tom Charles, Director, Office of Communications
